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MINUTES
Workshop Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, July 18, 2013 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH


The meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Don Bormes at 7:01 p.m.

Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Evelyn Auger and Selectman Karen Ober     
     





                                            Alternate Members present: Will Ellis 

Regular Members absent: Carmine Cioffi




  
         Alternate Members absent:   


Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward. 

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – Will Ellis was asked to be a voting member in Carmine Cioffi's absence.  

Review and Approve draft minutes  






       6/20/13 – Selectman Ober made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of June 20, 2013 without corrections. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
New Business

a. Review of Planning Board budget for 2013/2014 – Advertising(353) & Postage (325); Planner Ward reported that the board has received a reimbursement from AT&T, which has reduced the advertising line and caused a surplus for the postage line. Planner Ward stated training is over budget but the board works on continuing its education. Planner Ward noted the overall is at 92% expenditures by the end of 2013. 
b. Review and approval of the Annual Plan of Work 2013/2014 – Planner Ward provided the PB with a draft that consists of four major elements and the PB reviewed. Selectman Ober made a motion to approve the Annual Plan of Work for 13'/14'. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    

Old Business

a. Update of the progress of the Sanbornton Telecommunications Advisory Committee (STAC) in preparing a new Telecommunications Section of the Energy Chapter of the Sanbornton Master Plan and related activities of the LRPC's “Broadband Stakeholder Group” meeting – Planner Ward reported that the deadline for interested candidates to submit a letter of interest to the BOS has come and gone. The BOS is to appoint the members of the STAC hopefully within the next few weeks. Planner Ward noted he submitted a list of five people as well, plus Jeff Jenkins informed him that Roger Grey of the Budget Committee is interested as a representative. Planner Ward stated the Broadband Stakeholder Group plans to hold a meeting on July 25th in the pilot Town of Danbury and anyone who would like to attend, please see him for details. Planner Ward informed the PB that the Telecommunications Chapter was going to be placed in the Energy Section but now it will be a Utilities & Public Service Chapter and will be completed faster than the Housing Chapter. 
b. Discussion & preparations for start-up of the Community Planning Grant program and program requirements - Will Ellis stated the language is proposed, right and the Board does not have to accept it. Planner Ward replied correct, the Town's Consultant Jerry Coogan will propose amendments then the PB will be required to hold a Public Hearing. Evelyn Auger stated there were a few shocking items during the New Hampshire Finance Authority meeting she attended in Bedford, where we as a Planning Board will have to look at the costs for the first and the board will have to dumb down or soften its regulations to allow for better costs. Mrs. Auger noted so, there will be a financial aspect to workforce housing (WFH). Planner Ward stated he & Evelyn were the exceptions to the rule because most of the examples were suburban. Mrs. Auger informed the PB that Sanbornton is the first Town to use accessory apartments and Ben Frost used Sanbornton as an model.  Planner Ward explained that under the terms of the CPG, legal costs can be used toward the expenses and the PB Meeting can be used towards the “soft match”. Each member of the PB will be given a contribution sheet to fill out & sign each month.  Planner Ward stated there is a lot of reporting involved with the grant's work. Planner Ward stated Jerry Coogan will be taking a familiarization tour of the Town's WFH areas. Chair Bormes asked how many units were in the development in Tilton and Will Ellis replied forty-eight. Planner Ward stated there is one affordable housing example that was developed by the Laconia Area Community Land Trust. Selectman Ober noted one of the developments was supposed to be senior housing but it is now low-income housing. Planner Ward noted that typically low income housing has a lower thresh hold than affordable or WFH and the Tilton Town Planner described one of the trailer parks as half empty, which will be turned into a manufactured housing park located on School Street in Tilton. Chair Bormes stated this is a back door way to provide affordable housing that is being dictated by the government, this is just a fancy way of changing the name and a way of making other share the costs of welfare. Evelyn Auger stated WFH will be in our Town because we are all heading in to a trend, due to the “ObamaCare” requirement of 30 hours and employers cutting hours under that. Will Ellis stated we are driving the elderly out of Town and into WFH. The Canadian tax system was briefly discussed.                
c. Update on the status of Giguere Auto Wholesalers construction of storm water management system and related site plan improvements – Planner Ward reported that a commercial curb cut was required by DOT for the driveway and the utilities are being relocated and placed underground. Planner Ward noted that Keach & Nordstrom will be providing engineering inspection services for the contract amount of $2,500 dollars. Selectman Ober reported electrical work  
Other Business – Will Ellis has been reappointed to the Planning Board by the BOS, as an alternate. Selectman Ober suggested that alternate members be advertised for. Mrs. Rollins was asked to put something in the monthly Echo column. Evelyn Auger recommended interested candidates attend a meeting or two and the PB agreed.  Planner Ward noted that the Winery on Taylor Road is moving their location to 72 Main Street in Meredith, due to market price vs. build price.      

Planners Update

a. Correspondence – None at this time. 
b. Upcoming meetings, conferences & workshops – The Sanbornton Planning Board's 7/4/13 Workshop Meeting has been canceled, due to the holiday.  

Meeting Adjourned, The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 1, 2013 @ 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins

Planning Board Secretary

